
MEMORANDUM 

TO:  File No. S7-18-22 

FROM:  Lawrence Pace, Senior Counsel, Division of Investment Management 

RE: Meeting with Representatives of MSCI Inc.  

DATE: December 15, 2022 

 

 

On December 15, 2022, staff from the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission (the 
“SEC”) met with representatives of MSCI Inc. (“MSCI”).  Participants from the SEC’s Division 
of Investment Management included: William Birdthistle, Sarah ten Siethoff, Melissa Harke, 
Jennifer Porter, Elena Stojic, Jill Pritzker, Lawrence Pace, Christian Corkery, and Mark Stewart. 

Participants from MSCI included Rob Gutowski, Ryan Mensing, and Neil Acres, along 
with Barry Pershkow (Chapman and Cutler LLP) and Katelynn Bradley (Brownstein Hyatt 
Farber Schreck, LLP). 

The participants discussed the SEC’s Request for Comment on Certain Information 
Providers Acting as Investment Advisers [Release No. IA–6050]. 


